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PERFORMANCE MEASURES 
AND ACCOUNTABILITY 
COMMITTEE MEETING
Tuesday, February 11, 2025
1:00 pm to 2:00 pm

Note: Per the State Office of Information Practices (OIP), members of the public may contact OahuWDB@honolulu.gov to be added to a mailing list for future meeting announcements

Members Present:
Suzie Schulberg, Arcadia Family of Companies, President and Chief Executive Officer
Frederick Pascua, Department of Labor and Industrial Relations, Oahu Branch Manager
Jeff Wagoner, Outrigger Hospitality Group, President and Chief Executive Officer
Kevin Holu, Hawaii Teamsters & Allied Workers Union 996, President/Principal Officer
Sherry Menor-McNamara, Chamber of Commerce Hawaii, President and Chief Executive Officer
Christopher Lum Lee, Tri Sec Inc., President and Chief Executive Officer

Guests:
Vanessa Rogers, Chamber of Commerce, Vice President of Workforce Development
Chastity Baysa-Chun, American Floor and Home, Corporate Recruiter
[bookmark: _GoBack]Wes Akamine, ʻŌlelo Community Media, Director of Operations and Project Management

Staff:
Harrison Kuranishi, Oahu Workforce Development Board, Executive Director
Daven Kawamura, Oahu Workforce Development Board, WIOA Specialist

1. Call to Order
The Performance Measures and Accountability Committee meeting was called to order at 1:01 pm by Committee Chair Suzie Schulberg.

1. Welcome and Introductions
(Note: Per the State OIP, Oahu Workforce Development Board (OWDB) members are allowed to attend board meetings on audio only. Their votes will still count, and their attendance will also count toward quorum. However, board members must state their names clearly during introductions and before all of their comments during the meeting.)

1. Approval of Minutes
2. November 12, 2024 Meeting Minutes
Chair Suzie Schulberg requested a motion to approve the minutes for the November 12, 2024, meeting. Jeff Wagoner moved to approve the minutes. Christopher Lum Lee seconded the motion. There were no objections or abstentions. The minutes were unanimously approved.

1. Response to findings from Department of Labor and Industrial Relations
Harrison Kuranishi, Executive Director of the OWDB, went over the responses received by Department of Labor and Industrial Relations (DLIR) on January 17, 2025 in regards to OWDB’s response to findings sent to DLIR in December of 2024. Some findings are as follows:
· No One-Stop Operator (OSO) Request for Proposal (RFP), the finding is conditionally closed after submitting the OSO RFP. The scoring panel and possible other proposals that came in are needed to close the finding. There were no other proposals and the scoring sheets will be sent.
· Program Year (PY) 22 findings were not responded to. Most of the PY22 findings were policy-based, however the policies are now written and many will be closed out once the policies are submitted.
· Insufficient case-noting is a finding that is still currently open, communication with the Service Provider is being done to close this finding.
· Another finding that remains open is the high caseloads for caseworkers. This is another topic being worked on closely with the Service Provider to close.
· Finding regarding the certification of board members, these are the application packets submitted to the board upon joining. OWDB had the certifications from 2021 – present, but has since gotten all current members packets closing the finding.
1. QUEST Program Monitoring
Harrison Kuranishi, went over the QUEST monitoring that was conducted on November 4th, 6th, and 7th. No findings were given but rather concerns.
· One concern was regarding the signature and date of the participants. The signature was signed in blue ink but the date was in black ink, bringing up the possibility of the two items being signed on two different dates. 
· Corrective action for this concern is to have the participant sign and date on the same day.
· Supportive services cap of the QUEST grant was initially $200.00, the support services cap was later changed via policy to $1000.00. A qualification of support services is documentation that it is a secondary source.
· The documentation noting that the support services were a secondary source were not in the files.
· There was a concern regarding nepotism for a QUEST participant.
· It was found that through marriage the participant and the Executive Director of the organization were cousins. Further research revealed that the participant was the founder of the organization. This concern will be closed as the Service Provider moved the participant to another organization.
· Another concern was regarding the Individual Employment Plans (IEP) in the files, as they were written specifically for the internship hat they were placed in.
· For example if the internship was for Certified Nursing Assistant (CNA), the IEP indicated the participant doesn’t have CNA experience. Indicating that the case workers were just filling in the open position rather than the participants choosing what they were interested in. 
· During an interview with a participant they mentioned they were given a choice between multiple internships that were currently available, not giving participants the opportunity to choose what they are interested in but what is available.
Harrison noted that the QUEST grant will be expiring in September 2025. The funding is expected to be fully spent down. DLIR indicated that the other counties are not expected to spend down all of their QUEST funds so Oahu has agreed to take on an additional $200,000.

1. Program Year 24 Quarter 2 Data
Daven Kawamura, Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act Specialist for the OWDB, presented the PY24 Quarter 2 data. The presentation can be found at the following link:
https://oahuwdb.com/wp-content/uploads/2025/02/2.11.25-Performance-Measures-and-Accountability-Meeting.pdf

Suzie Schulberg, President and Chief Executive Officer of Arcadia Family of Companies, inquired if the current numbers from Quarter two are “acceptable” by the boards standards.
· Harrison Kuranishi let Suzie and the committee know that for the participant counts they are far above counts of previous years.
· The adult participant count is currently on target to exceed the goal of 275. Being the first time in multiple years that the goal of new participants will be reached.
· For Dislocated Worker, although far from the goal, having 24 new participants in the first two quarters is a large improvement over two years ago where there were 12 new participants over the entire year. Last year having 51 participants, OWDB is hoping to reach the goal.
· Youth has 67 current new participants for the first and second quarter, last year ending with 50. Youth numbers are hopefully going to go up as multiple pathways are being created/talked about, one being a Commercial Driver’s License pathway.
· Harrison Kuranishi went over the performance measures and explained the possible reasoning for the measures that are far below goal.
· For the measureable skills gain (MSG) performance measure, OWDB staff went into the participant files on HireNet and found that the codes being used may be the main cause as to why the MSG’s are not being tracked.
Christopher Lum Lee, Principal Guard and Chief Administrative Officer of Tri Sec Inc., wanted clarification on the credential attainment and MSG measures. He had asked the question at January Full Board meeting but elaborated further at this meeting.
· Christopher wanted to clarify that MSG’s should be equal or higher than Credential attainment, as if a participant obtains a credential it is a MSG however a participant can record a MSG but not necessarily receive a credential.
· Harrison Kuranishi noted that MSG is a performance measure that can be tracked prior to program exit. MSG’s can include anything that can be tested for progress, and noted that things such as a raise in wages could even be considered a MSG.
Harrison also wanted to note that the performance data presented in the PowerPoint doesn’t represent the current participant counts shown. As most data is after-exit the performance data points are from participants that have already exited the programs.
 
1. Announcements and Public Testimony
There were no announcements or public testimony.

1. Schedule Next Meeting
The next Performance Measures and Accountability committee meeting is tentatively scheduled for May 13, 2025 from 1:00 pm to 2:00 pm.

1. Adjournment
Chair Suzie Schulberg adjourned the meeting at 1:34 pm. 






image1.jpeg




